

AGM Report from the Treasurer of The Beehive Montessori School

Treasurer's Report-Annual General Meeting Monday 1st May 2023 for the year ending 31 December 2022

Good evening and welcome.

The role of the Finance Committee includes:

- Formulation and monitoring of the budget and reporting monthly to the Board the management accounts of the school.
- Advising the Board on the setting of fees and charges and having the budget approved.
- Management of the school's finances and assets.
- General advice to the School Board on matters of a financial management nature.

I would personally like to thank the Finance Committee for their work throughout the year. The members are:

- Elisa Main the schools Financial Manager who continues to do an excellent job in the day-to-day management of the finance requirements of the school.
- Bronwyn Hope the Principal for the operational input that the finance team requires to formulate budgets and other financial issues that arise in the operation of the school.
- Andrew Hull our independent Finance Consultant who I would like to thank for his commitment and for his diligence in his role with all things financial.

Financial Position as at December 31 2022

The details of the Beehive Montessori School Inc as at the 31 December 2022 are set out in the financial reports to be tabled at this AGM.

Balance Sheet

The Balance Sheet of The Beehive continues to remain strong as reflected by our accumulated funds/net assets of \$5,993,600.

This is made up of current asset of \$1,054,598, plus non-current assets of \$10,569,334; current liabilities of \$731,458 and non-current liabilities of \$4,898,874. These are detailed in the notes of the audited accounts.

Income Statement

The total profit for the year of 2022 from recurrent operations is \$34,160 including depreciation expenses of \$288,145. There was a non-recurrent operating surplus of \$215,411, which gave the school a net operating surplus of \$249,571 for the 2022 year.

Total Income increased slightly from \$4,277,636 in 2021 to \$4,349,023. Grants decreased from \$1,800,594 in 2021 to \$1,778,511.

Employee expenses decreased from \$3,120,863 in 2021 to \$3,096,762 in 2022 which is a decrease of approx. 1%.



Other expenses increased from \$658,480 to \$721,982, approximately 10%. This increase was predominately due to:

- 1. Additional \$57,207 expenditure on Consultancy Expenses
- 2. Additional \$30,488 on Building Maintenance Expenses

The School is very dependent on its income from both State and Commonwealth Government Grants and School fees: 39% of the School's income was from Government Grants, 52% comes from School fees, and the balance from working bee levy, interest and other income such as fundraising activities which is essential for a School of Beehive's size. These items are detailed on Page 13 of the Audited accounts.

As the School's main source of revenue is from School fees and Grants any downturn in student numbers impacts on the financials of the school.

2023 Budget

For the 2023-year, Beehive will continue to have its challenges. Not only the daily operational issues associated with ensuring that that School remains fiscally strong to meet current and future requirements, the other key future financial issues for the school include:

- Potential funding changes by the Federal and State Governments may impact on the Grant income for the school.
- Impact of inflationary pressure in the economy.

I know that the School's current and future Finance Committee will meet any challenges and manage them in a professional manner in conjunction with the Board.

In the 2023 Budget the School anticipates an operating deficit of \$298,389. This includes \$284,000 for depreciation and \$16,431 for increased long service leave provision, which equates to a net cash deficit of \$30,820 however with capital expenditure for the 2023 year budgeted at \$2,224,396 for proposed new buildings, it leaves BMS with a cash deficit (Exc Depn) and before Capital Funding of \$2,255,216. Capital funding will come from a combination of sources including the Foundation, low interest loans, and grants where available.

The Finance Committee works closely with the Board, will continue to monitor the budget to ensure the schools remains financially sound over the coming years.

The 2022 Financial Accounts have been presented and accepted by the School's Board as representing a true and fair view of the School's financial position after receiving a clear audit report, from the School's auditors Francis A Jones.

I move that the Association accept the 2022 Audited Financial Statements. Appointment and Remuneration of Auditors to be decided by the Board.

Thank you.

Aaron Whitelaw Treasurer